

GREATHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL WAS HELD AT GREATHAM VILLAGE HALL
MONDAY 11 SEPTEMBER 2000

Present: Mr E Evans (Chair), Mr P Gripton, Mr B Chiverton, Mrs G Anderson, Mrs A Dale-Harris
(2 members of public present)

	Agenda Item	Action by
1	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE Mr B Budd, Mr J West, Mrs J Onslow, Mr D Redman	
2	MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 14 August 2000	
2.1	The Minutes were presented by the Chairman.	
3	MATTERS ARISING	
4c	Letter has been sent to Mr R Waters re Highway improvements confirming that John West will be looking into this matter.	JW
4d	EE liaising with a firm of solicitors and Mr R Baker regarding the rebuilding of the stone wall	EE
7.1	PG confirmed that he had received a cheque from the Parish Council for the village map. PG would be liaising with EE as he (PG) wished to make a donation to this project.	PG/EE
8.1	EE reported that the Village Map is being distributed via the Village Shop and the reaction of villagers has been very favourable	
9.3	JW to report back on lack of consistency over grass cutting and updating of map for contractors	JW
11.1	Footpath access in Wolfmere Lane. EE confirmed that he has written to Surveyors Dept. and JW is looking into the matter	JW
11.2	Gap in hedge near Ham Barn roundabout. EE advised the meeting that he and DR considered that the gap had been made wider to accommodate farm machinery	
4	CORRESPONDENCE	
	a) Letter from Tim Gould, Chairman Greatham Village Hall Committee regarding long term responsibility for play equipment from GLAMA fund-raising - to be circulated to Committee for discussion at next meeting.	ALL
	b) Letter from WRVS requesting a grant to support a range of projects. Letter to be sent from Parish Clerk to advise that this will be considered at January 2001 meeting with other similar requests.	PL
	c) Letter from D Redman, Vice Chairman raising several issues: litter bin, finger post at Todmore and Parish Clerk paperwork. These issues were dealt with later in the meeting.	
	d) Letter from Alan Rice, President of Oakhanger Angling Club regarding the sale of Longmoor Pumping Station pond. It was agreed that a meeting would be set up with some Parish Councillors and Mr Rice to discuss this matter further	EE
5	CIRCULARS	
	a) EHDC Newsbrief - NW Area Community Committee One Act Play 12 September 2000	
	b) EHDC Newsbrief - A Boost for Basketball	
	c) EHDC Newsbrief - Your Right to Vote	
	d) EHDC Letter from Principal Policy Planner re East Hants District Local Plan Second Review update - more news Spring/Summer 2001	
	e) HAPTC Audited Accounts 1999/2000	
	f) HAPTC Part Time Worker Regulations 2000	
	g) HAPTC NSPCC Campaign - Counselling for Children in School	
	h) HAPTC Civic Trust Awards 2001 - deadline 15 September 2000	
	i) HAPTC Local Heritage Initiative Grants	
	j) HAPTC Asbestos Risk	
	k) HAPTC Remembrance Sunday Ceremony	
	l) HAPTC 53 rd Annual General Meeting - 14 October 2000, Guildhall Winchester, 10 a.m.	
	m) HAPTC Ethical Framework - consultation on new code of conduct for elected members	
	n) HAPTC Environment Agency - Flood Defence Briefing Meeting briefing papers	
	o) HAPTC Training Event for new Clerks - 8 November 2000, Hilliers Arboretum	
	p) EHDC Newsbrief - Grant Aid available from Area Committees	

	<p>q) EHDC St John's Holiday Scheme</p> <p>r) EHDC Man prosecuted for Attack on Car Parking Supervisor</p> <p>s) EHDC Sports Development Officer appointed</p> <p>t) EHDC Briefing on proposed South Downs National Park - Saturday 16 September 2000 10-12 noon, Penns Place, Petersfield.</p> <p>u) EHDC Minutes of Central Area Community Committee 18 July 2000</p> <p>v) AGM notice for Voluntary Action for East Hampshire 31 October 2000 12-2 p.m., Festival Hall, Petersfield.</p> <p>w) Voluntary Action for East Hampshire training courses</p> <p>x) HAPTC Annual Report 2000</p> <p>y) EHDC Newsbrief - Tesco revive interest in Bordon and Whitehill</p> <p>z) EHDC Newsbrief - Local Councillors seek Business Views on the Local Economy</p>	
6	PLANNING (Planning Committee AD-H, GA, BC)	
6.1	F.25293/001/FUL Notification of Full Planning Application, 3 Storey Extension 4 Pine Villas, Longmoor Road, Greatham.	
6.2	F.33853/001/FUL Notification of Full Planning Application, 2 Storey Extension 166 Forest Road, Liss.	
6.3	Local Code of Conduct in Planning Procedures All above circulated to Planning Committee before meeting - no objections raised	
6.4	EE advised the meeting that he had received a telephone call from an agent regarding building on land near Old Stables in Longmoor Road. Planning sub-committee to arrange a site visit next week as there were issues around extension to the parish boundary and the possibility of application for use of land for light industrial use.	ADH/GA/BC /EE
7	FINANCE	
7.1	Cheque for £550 received from EHDC towards village map project as a result of request from PG. PG also wrote requesting grant for GLAMA but this was not forthcoming. PG asked if meeting would consider taking £150 for village map project and putting £400 towards GLAMA. Meeting agreed that this should be discussed at full Parish Council meeting as there were outstanding issues raised by several villagers regarding funding of GLAMA which were yet to be resolved.	ALL
7.2	VILLAGE MAP DR to provide breakdown of village map costs from invoices for next meeting to be discussed as part of 7.1 above.	DR
7.3	TRAFFIC CALMING Nothing to report.	
7.4	<u>Gardeners Planting Scheme</u> Nothing to report	
7.5	<u>Grass Verge Cutting</u> ADH asked whose responsibility was the grass cutting in the village and should the Parish Council employ someone to do it on a regular basis as some areas were looking very scruffy. It was agreed that GA would write to Steve Venton about grass cutting around signposts, new village green, posts near Old Church and also raise issue of hard-core on common by Digby Way not being smoothed down.	GA
8	REPORTS	
8.1	<u>County Councillor</u> Nothing to report	

8.2	<p><u>District Councillor</u> Nothing to report</p>	
8.3	<p><u>Parish Councillors</u></p> <p>a) A discussion took place over the amount of litter currently around the village. ADH agreed to write to the District Council for advice on litter collections. PG to provide information on the number and location of litter bins in the village and also to follow up the missing post at Todmore.</p> <p>b) Meeting re Traffic - Safe Routes for Children Tuesday 19th September, 6.30 p.m. Penns Place. ADH and PG to try and attend.</p> <p>c) Advertisement for Parish Clerk to be placed in October issue of Parish Magazine for response before consideration given to wider advertising.</p> <p>d) Précis of summer Parish Council events and issues to be placed in October issue of Parish Magazine</p> <p>e) Training courses for Parish Councillors, ADH and PG interested. PL to find out more information from HAPTC</p> <p>f) Agenda items to be notified to Parish Clerk 14 days before date of each Parish Council for inclusion in Agenda. Parish Councillor reports to be added to agenda in place of Any Other Business. Items not included in the Agenda will be highlighted in the Parish Councillor reports and will be included on the Agenda for discussion at the following meeting.</p> <p>DATE OF NEXT MEETING 8 October 2000 7.30 p.m. in the Village Hall. Meeting closed at 8.25 p.m.</p> <p style="text-align: center;"><i>E Evans</i></p>	<p>ADH/PG</p> <p>ADH/PG</p> <p>PL</p> <p>EE/PL</p> <p>PL</p>